Meeting Minutes
October 14, 2014

Meeting called to order by President Amber B. at 7:33 p.m. Welcome to our new
members Keith K. who has a 2008 Shelby GT 500 and John who has a 2014 GT.

Treasurer’s report $1670.00 currently in the account.

Activities report was given by Jeremy S. The Fall Cruise is planned to start at the
Menards parking lot in EIkhorn. Members to meet at 1:45 p.m. Emails will be sent out to
all members regarding the cruise route and all the details of the day.

Next month on Saturday November 8 is the Veterans Day Parade. Please plan on
attending!! We will again be lining our mustangs up at the No Frills in Bellevue. Cars
will be positioned by year starting with the earliest mustang. The parade starts at 10:00
a.m. After the parade we have a reservation for the group to go to Lansky’s to eat. Any
and all are welcome to attend. The details regarding this parade will be emailed out to all
members.

Our Christmas Party will be Saturday December 13" at Round the Bend in South Bend.
We again will be doing a toy round up to benefit the Missions. No wrapping is necessary
for the toys. Also remember the older children with appropriate gifts. Thank-you in
advance for your help with this!!! More details regarding the party will be coming.

Old Business: September 28, 2014 was our Club’s All Ford Show. A big Thank-you to
all who helped in any way!!!! Many compliments were received from participants
regarding the show. We had a total of 171 cars. At the show we presented Colonel
Folsom with a check for $1000 to go towards the Wounded Warrior Program. We have
since then received a Thank-you letter from Colonel Folsom thanking the club for our
support. So again, Thank-you to all for your continued support of this very deserving
program. We will be booking the same location for our show again next year. The date is
Sunday September 27, 2015. Metro community college in Elkhorn will be the back-up
location. If you have any suggestions regarding the show please share with John B or
Dennis T.

New Business: Election of Officers- All officers same for 2015.

Dennis T. gave an update regarding the Midwest Ford Club which consists of our club,
the Lincoln Mustang, Columbus Mustang and the Omaha Model A Car Clubs. Dennis T.
is currently the treasurer. John B is also on the board. Each club received $1,500 which
will be donated to each clubs chosen charity(s). We again will be donating to the Paul
Brown memorial and the Wounded Warrior Program. Dennis stated we are currently
looking for a volunteer from our Club to be a representative. You will be asked to attend
the meetings which are held once per month and to help at the yearly show which takes
place in early July. If you are interested or would like more information please contact
Dennis through our sites email.



Dean C. gave an update on MCA activities. He attended the Judges meeting in Savannah
GA. More information was given on the Motto software. It will go live next year in 2015.
MCA is planning on turning it over to each club so they can use it for their own club
shows. Motto will help in a lot of ways. Normally each year we have to ask members for
their MCA membership numbers. With Motto this will no longer be needed. MCA
officers have changed. Steve Mays will be the President. Mary Jean has retired so taking
her place as Editor will be Donald Farr. He has also written the book 50 years of the
Mustang. Regarding the MCA show classes, every year a new class for 10 year cars is
available. Example- 2005 will now be in a concors class. MCA is doing away with the
Grand National term. They will now have 4 shows per year. Main reason for this change
is the cost to put on a show. Also changing is the judging of the concors cars. Because it
takes 1-11/2 hours per car to judge it is extremely difficult to do the judging just on the
one day of Saturday. So now, new will be the judging of these cars on Friday and
Saturday. MCA is striving to get judging done sooner so entrants can see the sites in the
sponsor’s town. Also, the MCA decals will no longer earn 1 point towards your total
score. Also discussed was that in the daily driven and occasionally driven cars, it seemed
that all were having trophy’s awarded. To help remedy this, MCA will send out gold card
judges to do a seminar a month ahead of the shows. Next years shows will be located at
Tucson, AZ in March 2015, May 22 Grovetown, GA, July 17 Loveland, Co, and Sept 3
Columbus, OH. If anyone has joined MCA and has not received their MCA decal, send
an email to President Amber B and she will forward to Dean. MCA membership dues are
$50 per year.

Thank-you to Duane, Ken and Chris for another great year of Coffee Cuisin!!! Coffee
Cruise Omabha is on Saturday Mornings. It starts in May and goes through September.
Anyone with any type of vehicle is welcome. The location is Hyvee on 156" and Maple
in Omaha on the west end of Hyvee’s parking lot. Time is 7:30-9:00 a.m. Plan on
attending to meet and mingle with other car enthusiasts.

No other New Business. Meeting adjourned by President Amber B at 8:40 p.m.

Submitted by: Secretary Diane S.



